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OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE, 1995 - 1996

One is pleased to inform members that Jean
Foster, a committee member this year, has
agreed to be proposed as Chairman from the next
AGM.

If all the present committee are still
willing to serve, then there is a vacancy for
one more committee member. Please contact Joan
Groves, our Vice-Chairman, (643974) if one
would like to join the committee. New blood is
always needed to keep a Society flourishing, so
contact Joan immediately.

SUBSCRIPTIONS 1994-5

All those members whose subscriptions for
the present year are still outstanding,
according to the Membership Secretary's books,
will find a form enclosed, and PROMPT PAYMENT

WOULD BE APPRECIATED.

If one does not intend to renew their
subscription, please notify the Membership
Secretary, 51, Highview Gardens. PHONE:- 653801




Potters Bar & District Historical Society

RYDAL MOUNT 1994

LIFE AS REMEMBERED FROM
RYDAL MOUNT (1905-1927)

by MRS MARGUERITE EMILY BARROWMAN

(THIS PUBLICATION CONSISTS OF 52 PAGES, INCLUDING PHOTOGRAPHS

AND PLANS.) PRICE £2.

COPIES CAN BE OBTAINED FROM:

The Healthfood Shop The Wyllyotts Museum
The Broadway Open: Tuesday & Wednesday 2.30 - 4.30
Darkes Lane Saturday 2.00 - 4.00



PUBLICATIONS
OCCASIONAL PAPER No.5,

LIFE AS REMEMBERED FROM RYDAL MOUNT (1905-1927

by Mrs Marguerite Emily Barrowman, is now
available, price £2.
HOW IT CAME TO BE PUBLISHED

On the 8th December, 1967, an article
appeared in "The Barnet Press" entitled,
"Grandma's vignette of life in Potters Bar."
The review was by Mick Gibbons, and he noted,
"Reading this painstakingly typed book,
illustrated with drawings, maps and
photographs, I was impressed by Mrs Barrowman's
ability to convey her keen sense of nostalgia
for the Potters Bar of her childhood, ..."

"Mrs Barrowman, one of five children of Sir
Joseph and Lady Burn, was born at Grasmere,
Dugdale Hill Lane, Potters Bar, two days before
the death of Queen Victoria, in 1901."

He then relates the story much as we have
published it.

I cut out this very interesting article and
duly filed it away with my other Barnet Press

Cuttings.

Maurice Burn, the youngest child of Sir
Joseph and Lady Burn, had kept in contact with
Dan and Chris Ruge-Cope, which resulted in some
of his writings being deposited with the
Society. Also, an article by Mrs Kathleen E
Scarff, his sister, appeared in PBHS No.14 on
'Zeppelins'.

In November 1988, I wrote to Maurice Burn to
eénquire what articles he had written on Potters
Bar and his family. He replied on the 18th
November listing his writings and suggested
that I could go to Slindon, Sussex, to collect
them. Not one to miss an opportunity, I went
Lo Slindon on the 4th December. Unfortunately






